
PRESIDENT’S PERSPECTIVE 
 

35 Years. That’s a pretty good achievement for any club. Worth a cele-
bration, and celebrate we will. The location is beautiful Lake Dixon at the con-
cession area. Our new sign will guide you there.  
 
Besides a free picnic, there will be opportunities to share your recollections of 
the good times you’ve had with the Senior Anglers.  
 
Thanks to Bill Kirchnavy, Ron Parker and Carl Arnold for serving on the plan-
ning committee.  
 
See another article in this paper giving details of the Picnic.   
 
Last months speaker, Hugh Cobb, renewed my interest in surf fishing. I’ve tried 
it a number of times but have been relatively unsuccessful. Blood worms, sar-
dines, anchovies, Gulp worms. What to use? One never really knows, so I 
might have to try everything. I’ll report my success at our next meeting. Don 
Continelli organizes these surf fishing outings and all are invited to give it a 
whirl. 
 
Kudos to Norm and Kathy Martineau for organizing the recently held  
fish fry. The golden brown beer battered fish were perfectly cooked.  
The desserts contributed by our women were delicious. Another 5 star rating for 
that picnic. 
 
If you missed last months General Meeting, you missed an event that made me 
so proud to be a Senior Angler. Nat Estes headed up the presentation of six 
quilts made by our women campers up at the various lakes that we attend. The 
quilts were given to the young women who live at “Mary’s House”. This is a 
residence house for women who have been foster children, but now have be-
come too old for that program. Our ladies will continue to provide quilts to Mary 
House for new residents coming throughout the year. Great Job! 
 
You should be getting this newsletter on Wednesday the week prior to our Gen-
eral Meeting. From now on the deadline for articles in the “Hook Line and 
Sinker” will be the Monday 12 days prior to the General Meeting.  Hopefully the 
news will be more up-to-date and relevant with this later deadline. 
 
I’m looking forward to warmer weather. Hopefully it will arrive soon. Keep your 
feet dry and lines wet. 

                                                                                           Dave Gehrke 

 

 HOOK LINE AND SINKER  

SENIOR ANGLERS OF ESCONDIDO 
Celebrating 35 years 

1975 - 2010 

Volume I 
Issue 6 

2010 
 
           OFFICERS 

 
                    PRESIDENT 
                 Dave Gehrke 
 
              VP SALTWATER 
               Barbara Gat tuso  
 
             VP FRESH WATER 
             Bob Taylor 
 
        RECORDING SECRETARY 
               Mary Roy 
 
  CORRESPONDING SECRETARY 
          Minerva Mar t inez  
 
                 TREASURER 
           Karen Taylor  
 

           DIRECTORS 

 
                  APPAREL 
                   A l  Green 

 
CALLING 

Shel ley W agner  
 

HISTORIAN 
Bi l l  Bors t  

 
MEMBERSHIP 

Ani t ra Gehrke  
 

PROGRAMS 
Bob Posten  

 
PARLAMENTARIAN 

Tom Mar t i nez  
 

PUBLIC RELATIONS 
Roy Roque  

 
RAFFLE 

George Mar t i nez  
 

SUNSHINE LADY 
Char lot te Heath  

 
PAST PRESIDENT 

Ron Parker  

    

   JUNE 2010 



Page 2 



Page 3 

                           MEET OUR MEMBERS     
                     By: Dave Gehrke 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                DAN NEWMAN 
 
This month we are celebrating our 35

th
 Year as the “Senior Anglers of Escondido”.  

What better person to get to know could not be found. Dan Newman is a current member, a 
Past President (1989) and is a Charter Member  of the Club.  

►Dave: You have quite a history with the club . 

►Dan:  The Anglers have always had a warm spot in my heart. My first wife and I travelled 
with them for many years until she passed away in 1990. I met Victoria at a club meeting and 
she married me 4 years ago. I received the “Pioneer Award” from the club last  year. 

►Dave:  How did the club get its start? 

►Dan:  A number of us fished at Lake Wolhford and got acquainted. We felt that by forming a 
club we could get charter boats to go salt water fishing. It grew from there.  

►Dave: Where did you meet in those early days? 

►Dan:  We started out meeting in Fred Paine’s garage. It soon became too small. The Joslyn 
Senior Center took us  in. We’ve met there ever since.    

►Dave: Tell us about some of your early camping. 

►Dan: Our club’s first Camp-out was at Lake Cahuilla.  Leo and Lois Wilhelm came in a pick-
up and slept in its bed. We next went to the Salton Sea. It wasn’t very good. On the trip to the 
Colorado River we had 62 rigs going. What a fun group that was. San Felipe in Mexico was 
also a popular trip.          

►Dave: What are your current activities? 

►Dan:  Being 98 my fishing is very limited. Vickie and I enjoy the Angler  picnics. We will be at 
both the Fish Fry and the Annual Picnic in June.  We enjoy Cribbage and play daily. 

►Vickie: I have a ladies watch which has a fish in its face with the words “Senior Anglers Es-
condido”.  I would like to donate it to the club to be used however you would like.  

►Dave: That’s very kind of you. We received a similar man’s watch from Nick Hurey, brother 
of Mike, who passed away some 11 years ago.   

I think we will auction them off at our 35
th
 Anniversary Picnic. They both are unique watches. 
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O n April the 4
th
, Easter Sunday at 4 PM  

most of us living in the San Diego County 
area felt a substantial earthquake. It was later 
determined to be a 7.2 magnitude on the 
Richter scale. Although the epicenter was lo-
cated in Northern Mexico the shocks were felt 
hundreds of miles away. We’ve been having 
after shocks since this major tremor and the 
middle of May we had another quake that was 
said to be a 5.1 magnitude. All this activity 
suggests that maybe we should be prepared. 
One never knows when our community will 
temporary lose its ability to supply us with ba-
sic services such as clean water, power etc..  

The following suggested 
“Earthquake Kits” was 
published by the LA 
Times and may be of in-
terest to our member-
ship. A lot of us were 
Boy or Girl Scouts and 
were taught the impor-
tance of being prepared. 
Whatever our back-
ground, fishermen and 
women, hikers, boaters, 
campers and outdoors 
people, we know how 
important it is to be self 
sufficient. Maybe we 
should take some time 
and go over the attached 
and gather some person-
nel items our family 
could use in case of an 
emergency. Those of us 
that have RV’s or travel 
trailers have an addi-
tional place to store 
emergency supplies.  
We all hope and pray 
this exercise will never 
be needed but if a disas-
ter occurs, this may just 
save our lives. 
 
Past President 

Ron Parker 
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MEMBERSHIP 
Anitra Gehrke 

 
 Our attendance award was given by: 
 
                         Buffet House"   
1323 E. Valley Parkway, Escondido,92027.  
 
Please help support this restaurant for their 
donation to the club. 
 

            LUCKY WINNERS  
                   

      Lorraine and Duane WATERS 

   

 

     JUNE BIRTHDAYS 
 
   04  Frank MATTISON 
   04  Shelley WAGNER 
   05  Eugenia HAVEN 
   05  John PATIN 
   06  Karen TAYLOR 
   07  Phyllis, FISHER 
   11  Julie LORSON 
   18  Mary ROY 
   21  Simone GREEN 
   22  Sharon PIERCE 
   23  Carl ARNOLD 
   27  Marilyn PORTER 
   29  Larry AYO 

 

     JUNE ANNIVERSARIES  
       
        01  Al & Carolyn PHARES 
       10  Bob & Linda POSTEN 
       22  John & Mary Lou RUSHING 
       23  Bob & Anna HOVING 
               25  Bob & Pat PERDUE 
               26  Al & Sally AGENT 
       30  Will & Bev COZZENS 

 

 

           

              

 

 

 

     

                           

 
 

   

           

   
All members please advise me regarding 
changes in your  e-mail, phone, or address 
so our records will be correct. 
 
Lois and Al Ashuckian 
Ashuckian@yahoo.com 

 

Marjorie and Bob Curtis  
BANDM@san.rr.com 

 

   

                   WELCOME  

         NEW MEMBERS 

              

       Lorraine and Duane WATERS 

 

 
I would like to thank my June Greeter: Mary Roy; and June Buddies: Pat Purdue and 
Charlotte Heath in advance for helping get visitors into the swing of the club. 

            Anitra 

http://us.mg202.mail.yahoo.com/dc/mailto%3A%25e%25
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PROGRAMS 
Bob Postern 

               June 
             Program      
   
John Klein, the owner 
and skipper of the 
Qualifier 105  long 
range fishing boat, will 
be the speaker at our 
June 18th meeting.   
John will introduce us to long range salt wa-
ter fishing and the types of salt water fishing 
gear used.  This should be a very informa-
tive program.  

 
 

                                    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact  Winnie and George Meiser    
at (760) 643-9495 or cell (661) 992-1181  

                           MAY   

      MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

 

                         

 
 

  

 

 

 

           

          Speaker Hugh Cobb and Bob Posten 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
          Quilts presented to “Mary’s House”.  
 
 
 
Pictures by: Bill Borst 

 

 

Wal-Mart donated toward our “Youth 

Program”.   

We would encourage our membership to 
support Wal-Mart to show our appreciation. 

                             Al Ashuckian 

FOR SALE 
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We still have openings on all of our upcoming fishing trips. The next trip is a 3/4 
day trip on the Chubasco on May 24Th. The cost is $50 and there are still a few 
openings. If you are interested in going contact Weldon Keating 858-513-4103 or 
Gordon Calvano  
(760) 729-3523. The June 14 and June 28 3/4 day trips have openings as well.  
All of these trips are now open to anyone who wants to go (not just club members)  
so if you know anyone who may be interested in going fishing please pass the information on to them. 
Unfortunately the July 1 1/2 day trip on the Sea Adventure II has been canceled due to lack of participa-
tion of our members. 
The Aug 16Th and Sept. 13Th 1 1/2 day tuna trips also still have openings so if anyone wants to go on 
either of those trips contact the charter master for that trip or Gordon Calvano (760) 729-3523 soon. 
I have attached an updated schedule. 
Do not wait until the last minute to sign up for these trips or you may find yourself sitting on shore when 
the tuna are biting. 

             Barb 

SALTWATER SCHEDULE 

 

   

       

May 11, 2010  

DATE
1
  Type of trip BOAT

2
 

Charter master 
(phone 
number) 

Number of 
anglers Cost 

Additional 
Costs        

3 
STATUS

4
 

14-Jun 
3/4 day local or Islands 

(TBD) Chubasco 
Mark Stookey    

(760-889-2369) 24 

$50 local 
$70 

Islands OG, F ? Still Has Openings 

28-Jun 
3/4 day local or Islands 

(TBD) Chubasco 
Glenn Van Hest 
(760-744-9273) 24 

$50 local 
$70 

Islands OG, F ? Still Has Openings 

12-13-14 Jul 
CANCELLED CANCELLED 

Sea 
Adventure II 

George Parrinello 
(760-744-7829) CANCELLED 

 
 

CANCELLED F? CANCELLED 

15-16-17 Aug 1 1/2 day Tuna Dominator 
Gordon Calvano 
(760-729-3523) 19 

$265  
F? Still Has Openings 

12-13-14 Sep 1 1/2 day Tuna Dominator 

Paul Montgomery 
(760-941-9064) 

19 
$265  

F? Still Has Openings 

4-Oct 
3/4 day local or Islands 

(TBD) Chubasco 

Barbara Gattuso 

(858-774-6724) 24 

$50 local 
$70 

Islands OG, F ? Still Has Openings 

Footnotes: 
1. Date covers departure through return. Day/s in red are fishing days 

 
2. Boats - The VOYAGER  leaves from Seaforth landing at 1717 Quivira   Road (park free) 

    The CHUBASCO is behind Sportsmans Seafood at 1617 Quivira Road next to Seaforth - 
park free on the street  

    do not park in the  restaurant parking lot. 

    The DOMINATOR  leaves from Mission Bay Sportfishing (formerly Islandia landing) 
    The Sea Adventure II leaves from H&M sportfishing 

 
3. +Add possible additional costs: 

    OG= Open Galley (on Chubasco only). Food is included on all other boats. 
    L=Mexican fishing license ($15) 

    F? = possible Fuel Surcharge (up to $15, depending on circumstances) 

    Drinks, snacks, fish cleaning/filleting & miscellaneous are NOT INCLUDED on any trips. 
 

4. (Date of status is indicated in red at top of page) 
 

 

SALT WATER 
 Barbara Gattuso, Vice President 
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FRESH WATER 
Bob Taylor, Vice President 

JUNE FRESH WATER REPORT 

 
Trip report: Lake Hemet, April 26-30 
 
We had a good turnout for this trip, 17 rigs, and several 
people who came just for the day.  
 
The weather was what you could expect for this time of 
year, cold nights in the low 30s, and some days in high 
70s. There was rain one day but it did stop the hearty 
souls. I fished with Dave Gehrke that day and he had a 
big canopy we could both sit under and stay dry. 
 
The fishing was not up to expectations although there were several limits. DFG had 
stocked several thousand pounds the week before, but they were all small. I think I have a 
club record for the smallest trout to win the jackpot. A whopping 12 ounces.  
 
There were also daily awards for heaviest stringer, won twice by Warren Estes and once 
by Norm Martineau. 
 
The cold weather kept the “sewing ladies” inside most days; it did not prevent them from 
working on some great quilts for donation to Mary’s House in Escondido.  

 

 
                     Next Trip 
 

 Pinezanita/Lake Cuyamaca: June 7 to 11 
 
This is coming up soon. This is another   
place that is worth a day trip (about 45  
miles from Escondido).  
 
If you cannot make the campout , Karen   
and I went up at the last minute last year for    
just two days and had a great time. 
This has become a favorite spot for the   
club. 
 
Al and Simone Green will be our Wagon  
Masters. Dave and Sandy Martinez are 
their assistants. For any last minute sign 
ups, contact Al or Dave. 

 

 

                          Upcoming Trip 
 

  June Lake: September 8 to 15 
 
In the fall, we will be off to our spot in the           
Sierras. 
 
Karen and I will be Wagon Masters with      
Dave and Anitra as Assistants. We always  
enjoy good fishing up here as well as the 
incredible beauty. The deposit is $109, and   
your check should be made out to Pine Cliff  
RV Resort. 
 
For any late sign ups, please contact Karen or 
me as soon as possible. You will probably 
need to contact the resort and mail them your 
check.  

    Bob 



 

    

                      2010 

 

 SENIOR ANGLERS OF ESCONDIDO  
            SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 

 
 

  Sept     08-15  June Lake  
                          Freshwater Campout 
 
  Oct       06       Lake Dixon Turkey Fry 
 
  Oct      18-22   Pinezanita/Cuyamaca                             
 
                Freshwater Campout 
  Nov     05-10   Los Cabos Fishing Trip 
 
  Nov     01-05   Lake Hemet  
                          Freshwater Campout 
 
  Nov      19     Senior Anglers Bake Sale 
 
  Dec      01       Annual Awards Banquet 
      Escondido Country Club            

We’re on the Web ! 
 

 

Senior Anglers of Escondido 

 

Mailing address and meeting place: 

 
Joslyn Senior Center 

c/o Senior Anglers of Escondido 
210 PARK Ave. 

Escondido, Ca 92025 

 
                                          Board Meetings      7:45 am 3rd Friday of the month 

 
                                          General Meetings   9:30 am 3rd Friday of the month  

 
No meetings in December  

http://www.senioranglersofescondido.net/ 

       

             JUNE 
 
         EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES 

 
June 07-11 Pinezanita/Cuyamaca             
         Freshwater Campout 
 
June 18      Board Meeting            7:45 am  
 
         Membership  
                   Meeting     9:30 am 
 
June 22      Lake DIXON BBQ Picnic 
                  11:00 am - 2:00 pm 

  “FISH AND PLAY THE SENIOR ANGLER WAY” 



 

                                                    SENIOR ANGLERS OF ESCONDIDO 
                                                                           TRIP REPORT 
 
DATE(S)__________________________WEIGH IN TIME_______________________ 
 
WAGON OR CHARTER MASTER___________________________________                        
(Club Member, if Class II) 
 
LOCATION (Name of Ocean, Boat, Lake, River or Stream) 
                                 
________________________________________WINNER_______________________________ 
JACKPOT FISH_____________________WEIGHT_________________ 
SPECIES RECORD FISH_____________ WEIGHT_________________ 
CLASS II FISH______________________WEIGHT_________________ 
(Fish caught on non-club sponsored outing) 
FISH CAUGHT 
*SPECIES QUANTITY 
1_________________________________ _______________________________ 
2_________________________________ _______________________________ 
3_________________________________ _______________________________ 
4_________________________________ _______________________________ 
5_________________________________ _______________________________ 
6_________________________________ _______________________________ 
 
CHARTER MASTER, WAGONMASTER OR WIGH IN PERSON’S SIGNATURE 
 
SIGN HERE______________________________TITLE_____________________________ 
For class II fish have a responsible individual sign for charter master, e.g. 
Park Ranger or weigh in person, (who is not a club member) 
 
VP FRESHWATER OR SAL WATER SIGNATURE______________________________  
(Submit to Historian) 
 
*Specie: designate the kind of bass, trout, catfish, salmon, tuna, etc. 
 
Club Sponsored Trips are those organized at club meetings by Club 
Officers/appointed Chairpersons at which members sign-up to participate in the trip. 
 
For purposes of Club records& awards, there shall be only two classes as follows: 
 
Class 1: All fish caught in fresh water or salt bodies of water by members on Club 
Sponsored Trips anywhere in the world providing said Specie is “a legal catch” from 
water where caught. Fish caught in saltwater on troll do not qualify. 
 
Class 2: Same as for Class 1 except trip Not Club Sponsored. 
 
Trophy Awards: There shall be only four (4) as follows: 
Fresh Water Salt Water 
Largest fish caught during the year Class 1 Yes Yes 
Largest fish caught during the year Class 2 Yes Yes 
 
Club Specie Record: Club Historian shall record all Specie certificates submitted if it is the first for that Specie. 
 
Any current Specie Record shall be deleted & replaced by a new Specie certificate that shows a larger 
weight. Thus, it is so recorded & there shall be NO Trophy. 
 
Revised 5-1-03 


